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    Janice Nelson, Editor         November 13, 2015 

 

Editor’s Comments 

My comments this issue will be very brief!  As we are sliding into the Thanksgiving holiday, I reflect on 

my many blessings.  On a personal note, 2015 was a tough year for me and my family!  Yet, I realize how 

lucky we are. There are so many people who have experienced much tougher times than we have.  My 

husband and I are very grateful to live at Alpine Lake.  In our brief time spent here, it has proven to be a 

very caring and accepting community.  So, at this time, thank you to all for your kindness and for making 

us feel so welcome.  Wishing you all a very Happy and Blessed Thanksgiving! 

 

Due to Thanksgiving, the next FWIW comes out Fri., Dec. 4th.   Watch for a reminder email for 

your articles, and please email items to me, Janice Nelson, at mamaj11@yahoo.com, or use the 

FWIW box on the lobby counter.  Please keep your articles brief so we can fit all the news in each 

issue.  And please help us keep FWIW a positive publication – good news is always better than 

negative issues.  Remember that folks outside Alpine can read FWIW. Thanks for your cooperation 

and participation.  Enjoy! 

                                                                                                                                                                                                

TIMELY NOTICES AND REMINDERS     

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

NEXT EGG DELIVERIES - Sheila Amato                                                                                                                              

James Stemple, our local farmer, will be delivering brown (usually jumbo) eggs to the Rhododendron 

Room on Wednesday, Nov. 18th & Dec. 2nd. He typically arrives between 11-11:15AM and is GONE by 

11:30. You need to pick up your order during this time frame or make arrangements for someone to pick it 

up for you. The cost is $3.00 per dozen. 

 I will send out an email reminder on the Friday before the Wednesday delivery date. You can respond via 

email (brltrans@frontier.com) or phone (305-789-5555) to place your order/how many dozen eggs you 

want. Orders must be placed no later than Sunday night; I call in our order early on Monday morning.                                                                                                                                            

                                                               

 

 

“Black Friday: Because only in America people trample others for sales exactly one day after                                                                  

being thankful for what they already have.” 

                                                                   - Anonymous 

mailto:mamaj11@yahoo.com
mailto:brltrans@frontier.com
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THOUGHTS, PRAYERS AND THANK YOU MESSAGES 

This section of FWIW is one of the best loved because it gives us an opportunity to keep up with our 

neighbors and friends by reporting good news as well as offering support when folks are going through 

difficult times.  Thank you for passing along updates and news, with permission. 

 

Please pray for Kim Heath who is recovering from a stroke that she suffered on June 8th.  Kim is the wife 

of Joe Heath, one of our Security guards.  

                                             ********** 

A heartfelt thank you from Denise Kerr for all your prayers and well wishes for her husband, Pat Kerr!  He 

recently underwent hip replacement surgery and is expected to be released from the hospital this Sunday, 

November 15th.  Denise reports that he is doing well and is even walking up and down the stairs! 

     ********** 

 

Dear Sheila and Alpine Lake Residents, 

On behalf of the members of the Mountain State Council of the Blind, I would like to thank each of you 

for the generous hospitality you shared during our state convention on October 9-11.  Convention 

attendees were truly excited to have the hotel information guide available in braille, and to have the 

dispensers in the bathroom labeled in braille was an added bonus.  Your participation in the auction and 

our program was greatly appreciated.  Thank you so much for the items that were donated to our auction.  

They were beautiful, and the bidding on them was hot and heavy. 

Once again, thank you so much for the time and energy that was put into making our stay so enjoyable.  

While it may not be next year, we will definitely come back to Alpine Lake Resort. 

Sincerely, 

Donna Brown, Immediate Past President 

Mountain State Council of the Blind 

     ********** 

From Ron Zuskin: “Congratulations on another year of Open Mic that was like a well-cooked steak: it 

ranged from rare to medium to well done. Twenty-two out of twenty-three weeks of something good to 

chew on! Hats off to you and Ol' Countthehouse, aka Sparkle and Shine.” 

                                                                                                                                                                            

We know there are others in our community who are dealing with various challenges, and we extend 

heartfelt prayers, thoughts and good wishes to all of them.  Alpine is a caring community and the 

support is unending.  Remember, life is easier when we multiply the joy and divide the grief.  Blessings 

to all.  
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HAPPENINGS AROUND THE LAKE & NEARBY…   

ACOUSTIC OPEN MIC REPORT – by Ron Rogers, Open Mic Host 

This is the end of our fourth season of open mic and the first year we made it to the last Thursday in 

October.  For those who are interested in the "stats," which are also indicators of the community's 

response to open mic, here we go: 

Weeks of Open Mic:  22 + Scott and Michelle Dalziel's concert and 1 cancellation               

Attendance:   High 71 - Low 21    Average 44 (not counting the concert)                                          

Performers:  23                                                                                                                                               

 I want to thank all who supported Open Mic, the audiences, the performers, and those who helped behind 

the scenes.  If you have questions or comments about open mic nights, send me an email.  I plan to be 

around till late December so if you'd like a house concert or music for an occasion, please let me know.   

 

ALPINE JAMMERS – by Tom Kinsey 

It’s time to breathe new life into the Alpine Jammers.  The Jammers will meet every Wednesday Evening 

(except the first Wednesday of each month when they will be playing at Dennett Manor Nursing Home) 

in the Rhododendron Room from 6-7pm.  Bring your musical instruments and/or your voices. Also, 

please bring the words and chords to your favorite song. Join other Alpiners for a Jam Session.  To get on 

our emailing list, send your email address to:  kinseykrest@gmail.com. 

UPDATE:  Our first session of the reinvigorated Jammers was held this past Wednesday, November, 

11th.  There were two players in attendance, but three instruments.  Join us...bring your instrument or 

voice or both.    

 

AND THE MOUNTAINS ECHOED: GLORIA – by Sheila Amato                                                   

Songs of the season will be played by the 45 member Garrett Community Concert Band on Sunday 

afternoon, Dec. 6th at 2:30pm in the Garrett College Auditorium.  You will hear many of your favorites, as 

well as some lovely new music for the holidays.  Bring family and friends for a festive afternoon.  Tickets 

are $8 for adults; reduced for children and students.             

                                                                                                 

FUN-FIT” CORNER – Compliments of the AM Aerobics Group 

Just a reminder:  Aerobics class will be cancelled on Wednesday, November 25th and Friday, Nov. 27th! 

                                                 HAPPY THANKSGIVING! 

 

     “How do you stuff your bird?  It took me three weeks to stuff the turkey. I stuffed it through the beak.”  

                                                                          - Phyllis Diller 

mailto:kinseykrest@gmail.com
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DINNER & MOVIE NIGHT – by Norleen Hoadley                                                                                                          

The Dinner and a Movie series continues Monday, December 7th at 5 PM at the Boathouse. To get you in 

the Christmas spirit, please mark your calendars, bring your favorite holiday dish, table service/beverage 

and prepare to enjoy Jimmy Stewart in The Shop Around the Corner.  This little known but well 

received Christmas movie is sure to delight.  The setting is Budapest, the language is English!  There is a 

sign-up sheet at the front desk of the Lodge.  If you wish to attend, please take the time to sign up for 

Movie Night.  Thank you! 

                                             

************************************************************************************* 

 

OF INTEREST TO OUR COMMUNITY 

TERRA ALTA FOOD BANK – There is an ongoing need to replenish supplies at our local food bank 

so please add your donations whenever you can to help this worthy cause.  There is a box inside the front 

foyer of the lodge for your convenience.  Please continue to be generous in your giving.  

TERRA ALTA RESCUE SQUAD AND FIRE DEPT. – Bob Hart 

We at Alpine are part of the whole community that surrounds us.  At times, we have to call upon the local 

services and expect them to be available and respond to our need.  The Terra Alta Rescue Squad and Fire 

Department are volunteer organizations that have responded to AL emergencies.  They depend upon 

donations to keep them operational.  Please consider donating monetarily to them so when you have a 

need for these services, they will be available.  Rescue Squad (1124 E. State Avenue) and Fire 

Department (1120 E. State Avenue)   Terra Alta, WV  26764.   

 

DONATIONS NEEDED FOR TREASURE CHEST STORE – Jo Gallagher 304.789.3189 

 
The holiday season is upon us and clients at the Garrett County Lighthouse will be doing their shopping 

at the Civic Club’s Treasure Chest store.  I will again be collecting items, such as:  gift bags, audio books 

(tapes or CDs), baskets, CDs, new cosmetics, children’s toys, plush animals, holiday items/decorations, 

jewelry, men’s ties, belts, mugs, kitchen gadgets, books, pictures, purses, wallets, artwork, frames, 

plaques, puzzle books, scarves, tools, etc.  Please do not submit clothing other than small items like ties, 

socks, gloves, hats, etc.  Please call me to arrange drop-off or pick-up.  Thank you to everyone who has 

made donations throughout the year! 
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HELLO ALPINITES (ALPINERS?) WINTERING IN FL – Michele Hall & Wilma Rumble 

Please join us at Bok Gardens on Tuesday, Dec. 8th to enjoy the Christmas at Bok Gardens display.  Bok 

Gardens is easily accessible to where many of us spend the chilly months.  It is worth a visit just for the 

Gardens, but especially in December, when they really get in the holiday spirit!  The house is decorated 

for Christmas, special Carillon Concerts are offered, special themes and guided tours, etc.  If enough of us 

rsvp, we can check about group pricing.  Since the 1930s theme and antique cars are there on Tuesdays 

only, Tue., Dec. 8th would be a good day to meet (see http://boktowergardens.org/christmas/).   If you are 

interested in being on a list for this or other winter social events, or have suggestions, please contact us at 

alpineflorida@yahoo.com.  Thanks and hope to see you!   

                                                                                                                                                                                        

THE MALAWI PROJECT– Tony & Sheila Amato 

Anyone on prescription medicines finds themselves a bit uncomfortable when throwing away so many 

empty medicine bottles. It is obvious our landfills do not need these plastic containers!  Save up a group 

of your pill containers when you have completed that portion of your prescription. Place them in boiling 

water until you are able to easily remove the labels and the glue (or we will remove them before shipping 

them out). Drop them off at the reception desk at the Lodge and they will be collected and sent to the 

Malawi Project for shipment to Malawi. You can also include plastic containers that aspirin and vitamins 

come in. Our efforts will help families in a third world country keep their medicines clean, out of reach of 

small children, and safe while they are being used. 

 

ALPUC NEWS – Kim Mayne, General Manager   Phone: (304) 789-6996   Fax: (304) 789-6488 

ALPUC has a new board member.  Boris Nazaroff was appointed to fill the remaining term of David 

Gardner.  We at ALPUC will deeply miss Dave and truly appreciate his contributions to our company and 

community.  We are very pleased that Boris has joined our board and look forward to working with him. 

Reminder to all, as the recent chilly weather reminds us, winter will soon be here.  Many customers have 

already started to begin their journey to warmer climates for the winter and some are still preparing to do 

so.  Please do not forget to winterize your home!  Contact our office if you would like your water service 

shut off at the meter.  The ALPUC staff tries very hard to physically read meters throughout the winter 

months, on occasion Mother Nature does not accommodate and we must estimate billing.  If that occurs, 

your bill will have a note stating meters were estimated, which is an automated process averaging the last 

12 months of usage; therefore, it may show usage even though you are away.  

Please remember to update your information at the ALPUC office as to current address, email and good 

phone numbers to reach you. You can also enjoy the convenience of auto payment by signing up to have 

your ALPUC bill automatically deducted from a checking or savings account at no fee!  To do so, stop by 

our office or visit our website at www.alpuc.com and click on forms and documents and choose ACH 

Authorization to view a complete set of instructions and information on the program. 

The ALPUC office will be closed November 26th and 27th for Thanksgiving.  May each of you have a 

blessed Thanksgiving and a wonderful winter season whether enjoying it here at Alpine or from a warmer 

location.  

  

 

 

http://boktowergardens.org/christmas/
mailto:alpineflorida@yahoo.com
http://www.alpuc.com/
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COMMITTEE REPORTS    

ECC COMMITTEE – by Dick Gallagher, Chair 

Beginning in November, the ECC will go to its winter schedule.  The meeting dates are listed below.  If 

there is an emergency, contact Dick Gallagher, Kurt Engel, or Dave Gearhart.  Also, remember that 

December 31, 2015 is the last date that “For Sale” and realtor signs can be displayed. 

Future Meetings: 

November 19      February 4 and 18 

December 3, 17, and 29 (Tuesday meeting)  March 3, 17, and 31 

January 7 and 21     April resume weekly meetings  

 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE – by Barbara Conway & Wilma Rumble 

SAVE THE DATE!!  It’s that time of year again!  Please mark your calendar and plan to join our group 

for holiday decorating.  We need volunteers at the Lodge on Wednesday, December 2, at 9AM to make 

Alpine sparkle for the upcoming holiday season.   

 

PROPERTY OWNERS COMMITTEE – by Bernie and Birgit Stock, Co-Chairs 

As we all await our first snowfall, things are staying active here at A.L. With this in mind, we need to 

think about our Holiday activities. For those remaining on campus, there will be the Thanksgiving Buffet 

at the Lodge from 11-2pm, but you MUST make reservations. Hopefully, the Lounge will be open to 

watch your favorite sports team with friends and fellow PO's in the coming weeks as well. Also, 

shuffleboard, Bridge, sewing, aerobics, etc. are keeping the Lodge busy. By the way, if you missed the 

Halloween Party, it was a blast with over 200 folks dancing the night away. It was the best crowd I've 

seen in years. Yes, it's still possible...great decorations, too. 

 

The Christmas/Holiday gatherings are also coming up. Our annual Tree Lighting, T.A. Parade, PO 

Dinner/Dance, Employees Party and New Year’s Eve Party are all in the works.  The PO Dinner/Dance is 

being planned for Friday, Dec. 18th at 6pm. The Employees Party planned for Sunday PM, Dec. 20th will 

require some volunteers as well as other events. So, mark your Calendars and step up and help us.  Keep 

abreast with notices in the FWIW and the Shadow Boxes by the mail boxes. 

 

As in past years, our POC has accepted donations for our employees in order to give each one a gift card 

in appreciation for their service this past year. If you want to donate, please send or give a check to 

Bernie&Birgit Stock (2181 W Alpine Dr. Terra Alta, WV 26764).   Checks should be made out 

to ALPOC (Property Owners Committee) for employees Christmas Donations. Thanking you in 

advance for your contributions! 
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 FROM MANAGEMENT & STAFF  

                                                                                                                                                                                       

GENERAL MANAGER’S CORNER – by Linette Sines, Interim General Manager   

We are slowly but surely getting the front entrance area completed.  Recent rain has slowed us down a bit, 

but the lights are nearly completed (and actually may be done by the time FWIW is published).  The signs 

for Route 7 are here, and will be put up as soon as possible.  Chester and his crew have been working on 

ditching the roads in preparation for winter.  New door locks have been installed in the motel, pool area 

and employee entrance at the lodge.  These projects could not have been completed without the full 

cooperation from the great staff members here at Alpine.  I commend them for their hard work and 

dedication!   

The Laker's Lounge will begin a new "2 for $25" menu on Monday, featuring 5 different 

entrees.  Thanksgiving is just around the corner, so if you are planning to enjoy the Thanksgiving Buffet 

served here at the lodge, be sure to call and make your reservation.  We will be serving from 11am to 

2pm.  The Laker's Lounge will be closed on Thanksgiving Day, and the lodge will only be open from   

8am -2pm.  The Property Owners Christmas party is scheduled for Friday, December 18th and the 

employee party will be held on Sunday, December 20th - more details coming at a later date.  Plans for 

New Year's Eve are not yet finalized, and will be posted on the web and in the community chat section of 

the website as soon as they are completed.   

We have two new homeowners here at Alpine.  William and Annette McMahon are the new owners of 

121 Day Lily Court and Michael J. Haase is the new owner of 325 Pond Lily Lane.  

 

SECURITY – by Fuzzy Corum, Director of Security 

Let there be light! Lights at the Welcome Center will hopefully be completed by the time you read this 

publication.  Security has hired two new guards, Joe Heath, Jr. and Charles Upole.  A red Chevy Trax is 

our new Security vehicle. 

 

MARKETING DEPARTMENT– by Craig Mason, Interim Marketing Coordinator & Group Sales 

Still learning on a daily basis, I appreciate all the kind words received from property owners. 

Shuffleboard has now launched and we hope to see everyone out. You can’t beat Thursday’s at Alpine for 

50% off pizza and shuffleboard! We are now taking reservations for the Thanksgiving Buffet, be sure to 

look for signs on Rt. 7 promoting the event within the next week. Linette and I are getting together and 

will hopefully offer live entertainment very soon . . . so stay tuned. The Property Owners Christmas Party 

is set for December 18th at 6pm, so make plans to be there! I am working on updating all contracts for 

events (weddings, reunions, etc.), booking company holiday parties, and winter retreats. I remain pretty 

busy, but as always, if I can assist you in anyway, please don’t hesitate to see me. Thanks!  
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                              ALPOA BOARD NEWS 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT – by Ginger Tucker, President 

 

Seems winter is closing in on Alpine Lake as I saw frozen mix and snow showers in the weekend weather 

forecast; but that doesn’t stop Alpinites from moving forward. 

Liz Collins, in order to ensure no conflict of interest, submitted her resignation from the board effective 

Monday, Nov. 9th since she is a primary partner in the Collins, Glotfelty, Collins (CGC) LLC that is 

negotiating a lease for the Alpine Lake Restaurant.  Consequently, we are seeking property owners who 

may be interested in serving the remaining 18 months of her term.  We will accept resumes, which will be 

shared on the community chat, until Nov. 27th for a board decision by December 4th. 

Gary Cox continues to enlist property owners, committee members and chairpersons’ comments on the 

1992 committee policy update.  Please submit your comments to garycox@alpinelake.com.   

We know that property owners have been more than patient with the slow pool progress.  Fred Isennock 

reports that we are waiting on Select Security to install the fire security system.  Once we have the 

installation date we can schedule the WV state inspection for occupancy and operation.  This is the final 

step before filling the pool and announcing an official opening.   

You may remember the board sent letters to cell phone service providers regarding locating a tower on 

Alpine Lake property.  We have now heard from AT&T concerning the possible cell tower.  AT&T 

representative, Ron Coddington, from the Pittsburgh regional office explained that AT&T has a two to 

three year planning cycle for new towers and that he would be in the area in the coming weeks to do a site 

survey.  He is familiar with Alpine Lake having grown up on the outskirts of Oakland.  His wedding 

reception was held at the Alpine Lake lodge.  We look forward to Ron’s visit soon.   

Communication is important in this community.  Through our web site provider, we have the ability to 

send email blasts.  The Board is planning to use that capability as one more way to communicate with 

POs.  If you have an email address listed in the Alpine Directory and/or if you have an email address 

attached to your Alpine Property Owner’s account, you will automatically be included in the initial email 

blast mailing list.  If you wish to opt out of this service or if you have a different email address, please 

contact either Craig Mason (craigmason@alpinelake.com) or Tom Kinsey (tomkinsey@alpinelake.com). 

Strategic Planning is critical to every organization.  The Board is interested in developing an Alpine Lake 

Strategic Plan.  In order to be a successful process, we need board based participation (PO’s and Staff).   

There will be several ways to participate (be part of the steering committee, attend (in person or 

electronically) open hearings, and/or complete surveys when posted).  This is your opportunity to have a 

voice in the future direction and future decision-making of this community.  If you are interested in 

serving on the steering committee, please contact Tom Kinsey (tomkinsey@alpinelake.com).  Meetings 

of that group will be supported by technology, so it is not necessary to be a ‘full-timer’ to play a role in 

this committee. Volunteer….help shape the future! 

 

mailto:garycox@alpinelake.com
mailto:craigmason@alpinelake.com
mailto:tomkinsey@alpinelake.com
mailto:tomkinsey@alpinelake.com
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ALPINE LAKE LODGE HOURS  

EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY (HOURS SUBJECT TO CHANGE) 

 

FRONT DESK – Monday – Saturday 8AM-5PM       Sunday 8AM-3PM 

 

EVERGREENE DINING ROOM – CLOSED 

 

LAKERS’ LOUNGE – Sunday – Thursday 11AM – 9PM    Friday – Saturday 11AM – 10PM 

 

FITNESS CENTER – OPEN DAILY – 6AM – 10PM   

 

PRO SHOP – Effective November 1, 2015 - CLOSED 

 

Note: Our Alpine Lake website is: www.alpinelake.com  Call (800) 752-7179 or (304) 789-2481 

 

WEEKLY SPECIALS (available 4-9PM) 

      Mondays - 50¢ Wings                      Thursdays - ALL pizzas ½ priced                                                                                 

                                        Tuesdays - STEAK NIGHT             Fridays –Taco Night  

                                       Wednesdays - 50% Off Appetizers 

                       

                                                         HAPPY HOUR 

                                                       3-5 PM – Monday – Friday 

                                                 $2.00 Drafts - $1.00 off Mixed Drinks 

             NEW MENU!    Stop by Lakers’ Lounge to try items from our delicious new menu! 

                            Follow Alpine Lake on Facebook for more specials and updates! 

 

                     * NOTE:  LODGE WILL CLOSE @ 2PM ON THANKSGIVING DAY 

      **********                                                                                    

 

“Be thankful for what you have; you’ll end up having more. If you concentrate on what you don’t have, 

you will never, ever have enough.”   

                                                                          - Oprah Winfrey 

http://www.alpinelake.com/
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FREE CLASSIFIED ADS ð ά! {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ wŜŀŘŜǊǎέ    

Editor’s Note: Ads will run in 4 issues, and then be deleted, unless new ones are resubmitted.  This will 

be accomplished by inserting the date the ad was first run, with new ads at the top of the listing.   

Remember to notify me if your item is no longer available, too.  Thank you. 

 

2013 Long Arm ARTISTIC Quilter 18 Machine. Only used approx. 100 hrs. All the manuals & 

approx. 50/60 large spools of quilting thread in cabinet included. It's 10 feet in length and disassembles 

down to 5 feet in length. It fits in a medium to large SUV or truck. A friend is willing to take it to NOVA 

with 2 weeks’ notice for free if someone is interested. All disassembly & reassembly assistance provided. 

Paid approx. $8,000. Asking $6,500. If you or your friends have any questions, call John Sheppard at 304 

789 2475 or email at this address: jrsheppard272@frontier.com. (11/13) 

Pet Sitting & House Checks.   Call Kay Bayer 304-789-2111  

Let it snow, let it snow, let it snow!  Driveways, sidewalks, decks and roofs…if you get snow, call Joe! 

Joe Heath and Joe Heath, Jr., Security Guards -   Home: 304-789-6838; Guard Shack: 304-789-2382;    

Cell: 304-777-7212 (Joe) OR 304-698-2584 (Joey). We also do house watching! (11/13) 

Alpine Lake Classified Facebook Page.  Any property owners who desire to list their treasures on the 

Alpine Lake Classified FB page with pictures may do so by clicking on the following link: 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/alpinelakeclassified/.  (10/30)  

Tax Services: Dorinda Kisner, CPA, and staff providing professional services for individuals, businesses, 

estates and trusts.  Tax planning, compliance, estimated payments, consulting and accounting services 

locally in Terra Alta.  Contact us at (304) 789-6082 or email at questions@kisnercpa.com    (10/30) 

Large dog crate or carrier. Excellent condition 20 inches wide by 3 feet long.  $30.00 Call Lorrie 

MacArgle 304-789-6710 (10/16)                                                                                     

House Wanted: Retired couple would like to rent a place in Alpine for July and August 2016.  No 

pets.  Local reference available if needed.  Call Patrick at: 352-446-4166. (10/16)        

For Sale: John Boat 12 ft. aluminum; fold-up seats, oars.$200. Club Car golf cart cover – slips over 

entire car, no screws or Velcro, heavy duty. $25.  New (in box) Golf Club Travel Bag $5.  Also, don’t 

pass up the FREE or BEST OFFER table out front (weather-permitting). The Youngs (304) 789-2737 

(10/2) 

For Sale: Printer cartridges for Canon printers. C226 2 black, 2 magenta, 2 yellow, 3 cyan. C225 2 black. 

$25. For all.  Call Dick or Jo (304) 789-3189.  (10/2) 

 

 

“Let us be grateful to the people who make us happy; they are charming gardeners who make our         

souls blossom.” 

                                                                          - Marcel Proust 

mailto:jrsheppard272@frontier.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/alpinelakeclassified/
mailto:questions@kisnercpa.com
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DATES TO REMEMBER – (A handy summary of dates to put on your calendar now) 

Please note that the following events occur weekly on the day and time noted: 

Mon., Wed. & Fri. - 9-10AM – FUN-FIT Aerobics Classes, Lodge, Alleghany Room  

Mondays           10AM- 3 PM – Sew Together, Rhododendron Room, Lodge  

Wednesdays      10AM – Needlework Club - Rhododendron Room, Lunch Follows 

                            6-7PM- Jammers – Rhododendron Room (except the first Wed. of each month)  

                            7PM – Property Owners Game Night, Boathouse  

Thursdays         10AM-Noon – Braille Workshop – Rhododendron Room 

                            6-??PM – Shuffleboard  

Note:  Dump Open: Tues/Thurs 7AM – 4PM & Sats. 7AM-4PM 

T.A. Recycling Plant Open: Tues/Weds/Thurs 8AM –2PM, and Sats. 8 AM ‘til Noon 

Also – monthly events: 

2nd Sunday of each month – 7AM – 1PM – Kingwood VFD Breakfast 

3rd Saturday of each month – 9AM – ALPUC Board Meeting (meets June, Sept., Nov.) 

       10AM – ALPOA Community Board Meeting (see note below) 

 

ALPOA MONTHLY COMMUNITY MEETING – SAT., NOV. 21st – 10AM                                

Please continue to email Board Members w/questions, suggestions (addresses are on website)        

OR use Comment Box in Lobby 

 

 

COMING  EVENTS: (Please put on your calendar now – don’t miss a thing – watch for details) 

 

Wed., Dec. 2nd – Holiday decorators needed!  Meet at the Lodge at 9am. 

 

Fri., Dec. 4th – Noon – Next FWIW published; Submit articles no later than Wednesday, the 2nd of   

December, to mamaj11@yahoo.com 

 

Tue., Dec. 8 th – Alpine Snowbirds in FL – Bok Gardens Tour  

 

Fri., Dec.18th – 6pm – PO Christmas Party 

 

Sun., Dec. 20th – Employees’ Party 

 

FUTURE EVENTS:  Watch future FWIWs for more information 

 

 

mailto:mamaj11@yahoo.com
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